SEPTEMBER 2023 MINISTRY UPDATE

Greetings Friends & Ministry Partners!

It's been an eventful time for our family as we settled back into our life and mission work in
Sierra Leone. Returning to Sierra Leone has had its challenges, but we're grateful for the
support and prayers that have helped us ease into this transition. Our family is gradually
readjusting to the environment, and we're beginning to feel at home once again.

Since our return, we've successfully handed over the leadership of the church to Pastor
Julius. This transition has been a significant step toward local empowerment and
sustainability. The congregation is responding positively to his leadership, and we're excited
to see the church thrive under his guidance. Our passion for reaching unreached areas with
the Gospel remains strong. We've begun preliminary discussions and assessments for a
new church plant in one of these unchurched regions. This is a challenging but vital
endeavor, and we're trusting in God's guidance as we move forward.

Please join us in prayer for the following:

+ Our family's continued adjustment to life in Sierra Leone as well as our health, safety, and
a sense of belonging as we serve in this unique context

+ Pastor Julius and the congregation to grow in faith and unity as they navigate this new
phase of their church's journey

+ Wisdom, provision, and divine guidance as we step into the uncharted territory of planting
a new church in an unreached area. Pray that hearts may be receptive to the Gospel
message.

Thank you for your faithfulness in prayer & financial support!
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